

## **SEPTEMBER 2008 PROGRAMS**

#### SEPTEMBER 7 "UNITARIANISM: ITS QUEST FOR ESOTERIC TRUTH"

Reverend Michael Nelson reflects, "In the 19th Century many Universalists sought knowledge of the world beyond the veil. They wanted to know how the invisible had the power to impact what could be seen. While some of this led to parlor tricks, at its core there was a genuine attempt to understand the mysteries of life. How open are we to what we do not know?" Contact *Michael* at *(913) 261-2626* or minister@uufm.net

#### SEPTEMBER 14 "DROPPING OUR NETS, FOLLOWING OUR CALL"

Janie Stein and Marty Bates, musicians and peace activists from Salina, join us to discuss their peace work--including work with Christian Peacemakers Teams--and why they do it. Contact *Scott Tanona* at *537-6208* or stanona@sbcglobal.net

Following the service, our Social Committee will serve a **PANCAKE BRUNCH**. Please *see page 4* of this newsletter to learn more.

#### SEPTEMBER 21 "HOW A TREE TEACHES"

Reverend Michael Nelson muses, "Earth based religions do not forget the intimate relationship between mind, body, spirit, community, animal life, earth, sky ... How do we honor the wisdom that rises from these traditions when so much of our life is stuck inside?" *Michael* may be contacted at (913) 961-2626 or minister@uufm.net

After the service at 12:15 pm, the video "UNITARIAN UNIVERSALISM: AN HERETICAL HISTORY" will be shown followed by discussion. Join us!

#### SEPTEMBER 28 "AMERICAN DREAMS, POLITICAL REALITIES"

John Exdell descirbes this program, "We may sense a link between ending racial inequalities in the United States and the hope for a more just nation and peaceful world. It may help if we compare the Obama who wrote *Dreams from My Father* thirteen years ago and the man running for President today. The striking difference reveals much about race in American society and politics and what it will take to create a more just world after this election." Contact *John* at *539-6076* or jbex@ksu.edu



# UUFM is a WELCOMING CONGREGATION

Learn more about the Welcoming Congregation initiative at www.uua.org/visitors/justicediversity/6252.shtml

#### **UU FELLOWSHIP OF MANHATTAN**

PO Box 910 Manhattan, KS 66505

**UUFM OFFICE:** (785) 537-2349

www.uufm.net

**REV MICHAEL NELSON**, minister (913) 961-2626 minister@uufm.net

**ELKE LORENZ**, Executive Board Chair (785) 539-3527 ellorenz@uufm.net

SUNDAY SERVICES
begin at 10:45 AM
at the Fellowship building
located at 481 ZEANDALE ROAD

INSIDE THIS ISSUE	P	AGI
Michael's Musings		2
Minister's Schedule		2
LGBT Talk at KSU		2
RE / Youth Activities		3
Activities and Events		4
Social Action		5
Volunteer Opportunities		5
Words from Our Chair		6
Board meeting		6
Folks at the Fellowship		6
Coffee Providers and Greeters		7
Member Info / Subscriptions		7
2008 Musicale Photos		8
Administrator's Schedule		8
September Calendar		9

#### FELLOWSHIP WORK DAY

On Saturday, **SEPTEMBER 6**, members and friends are invited to join in a variety of maintenance and improvement projects around the building and grounds. The day begins at 8:30 am, with a break for a potluck at noon. View plans, volunteer for specific projects, and add suggestions by visiting www.uufm.net/wiki. Click on the "work day" link. Contact Mark Moser at 537-5028 or mark@grapeviner.com

During my study leave I meditated on innocence. The word innocent rises from its Latin root innocens,



meaning not to harm or hurt. Before it reached modern **English** it branched from Old French to Middle English to the word we use today. I know I say things unintentionally that can cause harm or hurt someone. Sometimes I respond bluntly to get

through to someone who is unwilling to or cannot understand my truth. When I react from frustration, or anger, or am obtuse, regret often invades, clouding my energy.

I wonder why some people age without losing their sense of play; a curiosity which keeps them opening to new approaches, experiences and people. I began to notice in my 30's how many once adventurous people had settled into a predictable pattern, living in a closed system which cut off most new possibilities for exploration, ways of being. While this may be the result of maturing, much of it has to do with our culture and its lock-step patterns/expectations of how it looks to be successful, and a formidable fear of failure. Success is great as long as striving to achieve does not harm and hurt.

The study of flow in psychology measures that state of being when you know you are in the right place, at the right time, doing the right thing. In this focused zone obstacles thrill with tension that releases a heightened creativity and coherence. In this space you forget time and no worry plagues. Essential energy propels you into a personal space that simultaneously expands and concentrates. We see flow in children who move freely into realms of creativity; for whom play comes naturally.

The need for the resources to house, clothe and feed oneself and family often oppresses the capacity for the innocence necessary to be in a state of flow. Needing to earn a living can bear down on one's energy leaving little room for play. The constrictions of an aging body may make it impossible to skip into a rhythm that opens to the world of play. When I see a teenager spring up a flight of stairs like a kangaroo I wonder what happened to that zest, that vigor, that zoom... (Playing ping-pong

with Dick Beeman or engaging in a free wheeling conversation with Jeune Kirmser restores these qualities!)

Elmer Green, in his 90's, has the inquisitiveness, and the agile imagination of a bright and pure child. Known by many as a father of biofeedback, he has a PHD in physics from the University of Chicago, and worked as a scientist for many years at Menningers. His primary goal, to be of service to humanity, energizes his being so that age, while it imposes its limitations, brings freedom. Regret does not impede his flow. One senses innocence at play as he gives himself to helping others do the same. His spirit of adventure zooms.

Unitarian Universalists have given their lives to live freely. May each of us give our lives to what releases the brio that aids ourselves and others to strive for their highest good without hurting or harming anyone.

Michael

#### A Final Note:

I am honored to have known Ben Sachs who recently died. Our visits at Meadowlark revealed a man with a quick, discerning mind and a deep love for his family. I will miss him and wish his family well as they learn to live without him.

#### Michael Nelson's Schedule

In September, Reverend Michael Nelson will be available in the Fellowship office on:

Thursday, September 4 - 1 to 3 pm
Friday, September 5 - 2 to 4 pm
Wednesday, September 10 - 4:30 to 6:30 pm
Thursday, September 11 - 5 to 7 pm
Monday, September 15 - 5 to 7 pm
Thursday, September 18 - 4 to 8 pm
Monday, September 22 - 3 to 5 pm
Wednesday, September 24 - 1 to 3 pm

During office hours, call Michael at the Fellowship at 537-2349. Meetings may be arranged at times other than posted office hours. Contact Michael at (913) 961-2626 or minister@uufm.net to make arrangements.

#### **DISCUSSION OF LGBT ISSUES**

On Thursday, **SEPTEMBER 4**, at 4 pm, Michael will lead a discussion at the K-State Union, rm 208, on reducing the risk of suicide in the LGBT community, focusing on the LGBT student population.

### A NEW YEAR IN RE ...

As another school year begins in our Religious Education program, exciting changes are in the air. At our 2008 Annual Meeting in April, following indepth discussion, the congregation approved a plan to recruit and hire a 1/2 time Director of Religious Education (DRE), expanding our Fellowship staff. Parents, RE volunteers, Board officers, staff, and congregational members and friends have since put in many hours determining the needs and desires of the congregation's adults and students.



The Executive Board approved a preliminary job description, and advertisement for the position, which were developed over the summer, and the DRE Search Committee will begin interviewing applicants in September. The committee will focus on candidates whose philosophy is in harmony with the fundamental principles of UUism, and who will enhance volunteers' efforts while working in close concert with our RE Committee, Executive Board, minister, and parents. Learn more about the hiring process from DRE Search Committee chair *Carolyn Ferguson* at *776-6495* or dresearch@uufm.net

**THANK YOU** for your support of exciting new opportunities for the children of our congregation, and the future growth and expansion of Religious Education at UUFM.

#### Youth Choir

The UUFM Youth Choir, directed by Sarah Nuss-Warren, rehearses before the morning service on the first and third Sundays of each month. This month, rehearsals are scheduled on Sunday, **SEPTEMBER 7**, and **SEPTEMBER 21**, in the Inez Alsop all-purpose room (old sanctuary) at 10:15 am. All children and youth are invited to join in our song. Contact *Sarah* at *537-3586* or nusswarr@gmail.com to learn more.



NATURE COLLAGE BY NICK

#### SPECIAL RE FUNDING

A Special RE fund was started in May to help cover some of the costs of hiring and maintaining an RE Director. Memorial contributions and other generous donations have been made to this Special RE fund over the summer, and we're getting closer to our goal of \$20,000, which was set at the 2008 Annual Meeting. Thank you to everyone who has offered their effort, support, and financial contributions to this important milestone in our Fellowship's growth! Learn more about contributing to the Special RE Fund from UUFM bookkeeper *Kathleen Oldfather* at *537-3738* or koldfather@yahoo.com



THE UUFM YOUTH CHOIR PERFORMS AT THE 2008 MUSICALE

#### STUDENT ART

Fellowship members, friends, and guests are invited to view the ever-changing display of vibrant student artwork in the RE rooms, and in the hallway leading to the old sanctuary. Let's support the budding creativity in our midst!

## **SEPTEMBER ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS**

The **Men's Lunch** meets EVERY WEDNESDAY, at 12 noon, in the old sanctuary. Bring a desire for stimulating conversation and a sack lunch for yourself. Contact Jack Warren at 539-4073 or jomega@ksu.edu, or Charley Kempthorne at 564-1118 or charley@thelifestoryinstitute.com

The **ADULT DISCUSSION** forum meets on Sunday, SEPTEMBER 7 and SEPTEMBER 28, at 9:30 am, in the large RE room. All are welcome to join in the lively and varied discussion. To learn more, contact Jim Bascom at 537-1132 or jfbascom@sbcglobal.net

The **Women's Lunch Group** meets Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 10, at 12 noon, at Aroy Thai Cuisine, 3003 Anderson Avenue, east of Alco. All interested Fellowship members, friends, and their guests are invited! Contact Florence Schwab at 539-0976 or fschwab@cox.net, to learn more.

The **UU Drum Circle** meets on Friday, SEPTEMBER 12, at 7 pm, around the fire pit weather permitting. In case of rain, the circle gathers in the Fellowship's new sanctuary. Members, friends, and guests of all ages are invited to drum with us. Instruments are provided and bring your own if you wish. If you have special instruments or objects you wish to bring and dedicate with smudging, we have a special blanket on which we place these and honor them. Learn more from Pat Embers at 539-2819 or embers1@cox.net

The **EAT 'N' WRITE** memoir-writing workshop meets Monday, SEPTEMBER 15, and SEPTEMBER 29, at 11:30 am in the old sanctuary. Bring your lunch and your writing tools! Learn more from Barbara Bascom at 537-1132 or bbbascom@sbcglobal.net

**MEDITATION** practice resumes this month on Thursday, SEPTEMBER 18, from 5:30 to 6 pm, before Third Thursday Supper. Learn more from Michael Nelson at (913) 961-2626 or minister@uufm.net

Join us for **THIRD THURSDAY SUPPER** on SEPTEMBER 18, at 6 pm, in the old sanctuary. You may bring food to share, but it's not required. Bring your smile, family, friends, and guests, and let Michael Nelson and Susan Turner take care of dinner! Contact Susan at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net

Michael Nelson hosts a viewing of the video "UNITARIAN UNIVERSALISM: AN HERETICAL HISTORY," following the service on Sunday, SEPTEMBER 21, at 12:15 pm. An opportunity for discussion follows the film. Learn more from Michael at (913) 961-2626 or minister@uufm.net

The **Book Discussion Group** will meet on Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 28, at 7 pm, at the home of Gwen Geiselman, 1701 Westbank Way. This month, we'll be reading *Glass Castles*, by Jeanette Walls. New members and friends are invited! Ask *Lorrie Cross* how to order the book at 539-7883 or Imcross@kansas.net



#### **PANCAKE BRUNCH**

Following the service on Sunday, **SEPTEMBER 14**, our fabulous Social Committee will host a brunch for members, friends, and their guests. Pancakes, sausage, fruit, and beverages will be served. Donations will be accepted to help cover expenses at the brunch. To learn more, or to volunteer your assistance, please contact Shirley Hobrock at 776-3175 or shirleyjhobrock@hotmail.com



#### **CALLING ALL CHOIR WANNABES!**

Did you sing in your high school chorus? Do you sing along with the radio in your car, or do you regularly perform for the soap dish in your shower? If you can carry a tune without aid of a bushel basket, current members of the UUFM choir invite you to join us and share your talents with the most appreciative audience in NE Kansas.

We normally rehearse 9:30 to 10:30 am on the first and third Sundays (NOTE: We'll rehearse on the second and third Sundays this month, on **SEPTEMBER 14** and **21**). We occasionally practice on Saturdays when schedule conflicts, or the performance of an especially ambitious program requires us to do so. Learn more from Michael Oldfather, UUFM Singers' activities coordinator, at 537-3738 or mou812@ksu.edu

## VOLUNTEER AND SOCIAL ACTION OPPORTUNITIES

**GREETERS** share a smile as folks arrive on Sunday morning, encourage visitors to sign our guest book, answer questions, and help to create a warm and welcoming atmosphere at UUFM. Contact Welcoming Committee co-chairs Mary Westfall at 539-5397 or westyks@hotmail.com, or Cathy Hedge at 537-1101 or cjhedgewriter@yahoo.ca

Host Sunday Coffee Hour. **REFRESHMENT PROVIDERS** are needed each week for the post service coffee time. Volunteers make coffee, provide a light snack of no more than two or three food items, and take care of the necessary clean up from the coffee hour. There is a sign-up sheet in the kitchen on the bulletin board or ask or Gwen Giseleman at 776-4505, or Betty Banner at 776-1887 or bettybanner@gmail.com, to learn more.

This month, Fellowship volunteers prepare and serve **HAPPY KITCHEN COMMUNITY BREAKFASTS** on Friday, SEPTEMBER 5, and SEPTEMBER 19, at St Paul's Episcopal Church. **VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED**. The meal is free and all are invited to join us for good food and fellowship. Of course, donations are welcome. Contact Anne Marchin at 539-3026 or annemarchin22@hotmail.com

Fellowship volunteers periodically deliver government food commodities to individuals unable to pick them up from **FLINT-HILLS BREADBASKET**. If you can share two hours of your time during an upcoming delivery, it would make a world of difference to someone. For more information, contact Pat Weisenburger at 539-4711 or patw@ksu.edu

The Manhattan Alliance for Peace and Justice (MAPJ) continues weekly **ANTI-WAR DEMON-STRATIONS** on Wednesday afternoons, from 4:30 to 5:30 pm, in Triangle Park, at the corner of Bluemont and Manhattan Avenue, in Aggieville. Please contact Anne Cowan at 537-2025 or anne\_cowan@sbcglobal.net to learn more.

#### **HELPING HANDS SUNDAY**

On SEPTEMBER 14, our Helping Hands Sunday beneficiary will be the **MANHATTAN EMERGENCY SHELTER**, providing food, shelter, clothing, life skills classes, counseling, and support to local homeless and transient individuals, promoting financial and social independence.

All cash contributions and checks placed in the offering basket on the second Sunday of the month will go to the Helping Hands Sunday beneficiary, unless otherwise indicated. Write "UUFM" on the memo line of your check to indicate contributions NOT intended for the beneficiary. All checks should be made out to UUFM. Learn more from our Helping Hands Sunday coordinator Yvonne Lacy at 539-4404 or yvcq67lacy@sbcglobal.net

#### **EQUAL EXCHANGE COFFEE AND CFLS**

Fair Trade products are offered for purchase at the Fellowship following Sunday programs. Regular, decaf, whole bean, and ground coffees, as well as chocolate, and tea are available. Special orders can be taken. To learn more, or to purchase Fair Trade products, please contact Anne Cowan at 537-2025 or anne\_cowan@sbcglobal.net or ask her on Sunday mornings. More information is available at www.equalexchange.com

Anne also coordinates the sale of COMPACT FLUORESCENT LIGHT BULBS (CFLs) on Sunday mornings, in support of the Fellowship's efforts to encourage green living.

#### **VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES IN THE COMMUNITY**

There is a child waiting for your voice. Become a **COURT-APPOINTED SPECIAL ADVOCATE**. CASA volunteers serve as an advocate for children in the foster care system. Training begins Monday, September 15, from 6 to 9 pm, at 621 Humboldt (the Alan Lee Center), and continues on Monday nights through October 27. Contact CASA at 537-6367 or sunfcasa@interkan.net or learn more at http://casa.manhattanks.org. An independent study training option is also available.

**PROJECTPLANTS** is a Kansas State University Research and Extension project offering children hands-on experience growing and eating fresh fruits and vegetables. Gardeners will work with after-school garden clubs currently established at four area elementary schools--Amanda Arnold, Frank V Bergman, Ogden, and Theodore Roosevelt--guiding students as they plant and maintain school gardens, leading and assisting with club activities, or providing support for special events. Volunteers will be placed in roles that match their skills, interests, and availability. Brochures are available on the information table in the Fellowship narthex, or contact projectPLANTS Program Manager Patty Zehl at 532-3193 or projectplants@ksu.edu

## **WORDS FROM OUR CHAIR**

Dear Fellowship Members and Friends,

It seems like the summer went by more quickly than ever. Students are back to school and university and



so are their teachers. Hope that everybody had a good summer with at least some time for relaxation and change of pace.

The Board met on August 14 with a full agenda. As usual, the minutes of the previous

month provided by our Secretary, Terri Franz, were approved and the Treasurer's report, presented by Mark Mayfield, was also accepted. We briefly discussed a projected budget shortfall of about \$4,500. No measures were taken at this time. Pledges are still welcome.

Dick Beeman, Member at Large, gave a report on behalf of the DRE Task Force under the leadership of Carolyn Ferguson. They have established a timeline for meet-ings, application deadline, and interviews for a DRE. The results of their labor will have a big impact on the future of the Fellowship life.

Communications Committee Chair, Dan Swenson, presented the goals of the committee which include to communicate to the community the values of UUFM and to welcome people to UUFM. Among other things, the ever-increasing possibilities of communicating through the Internet and blogs were explained to the less technically savvy. The committee will also use resources provided through the UUA and other Fellowships in the area.

Facilities Chair, Mark Moser, discussed the current and future work of the Facilities Committee which includes building and grounds maintenance and improvements in the short and long-term, aesthetics, parking, Memorial Garden, and, last but not least, the workday scheduled for Saturday, September 6. Please plan to give some of your time to keep our facilities clean and in good condition.

The next Board meeting will take place on September 11. All Fellowship members and friends are invited to attend.

The PSD Fall Conference will take place on September 19 and 20 in Des Moines, Iowa, with sessions for chairs, chairs-elect, leadership skills, treasurers, membership, volunteerism, and spirituality. Please let me know if you would like to attend any of these sessions or if you have any questions or concerns about the Fellowship life.

#### Elke Lorenz

UUFM Executive Board Chair Contact Elke at 539-3527 or ellorenz@uufm.net

#### **EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING**

The Executive Board meets on Thursday, SEPTEMBER 11, at 7 pm in the old sanctuary. Members and friends of the Fellowship are welcome and encouraged to attend. To learn more, contact Executive Board Chair Elke Lorenz at 539-3527 or ellorenz@uufm.net

#### FOLKS AT THE FELLOWSHIP

This month, our Welcoming and Membership Committee resumes the popular "Folks at the Fellowship" column. Members and friends who would like to share their story are encouraged to contact committee coordinator Jo Maseberg-Tomlinson, at (330) 592-2085 or jo.maseberg@gmail.com

RACHELLE "CHELLE" SANTIAGO comes to the Fellowship from a background of unusual circumstances. She was adopted as an infant and grew up primarily Lutheran with a few Baptist teachings mixed in. As a clinical social worker, Rachelle has spent over 20 years working primarily with children, families, and mental health. She is especially drawn to the open, welcoming nature of the Fellowship, as well as to the freedom the Fellowship provides from dogma and narrow views of understanding ourselves and the cosmos. She appreciates the encouragement provided by the Fellowship to search for her own meanings and enjoys the way in which the Fellowship embraces differences. Rachelle is married to Richard and they have two daughters, Mercedes, 15, and Dakota, 10. They have attended the Fellowship for the past two years.



#### **SUNDAY COFFEE PROVIDERS**

Sept 7: Bernd and Enell Foerster

Sept 14: Ann Root and Angela Hayes

Sept 21: Harriette Janke

Sept 28: Anne and George Marchin

THANK YOU to our refreshment providers! Volunteers make coffee, serve a simple snack, and clean up afterwards. A sign up sheet is posted on the bulletin board in the kitchen. To learn more, contact Betty Banner at 776-1887 or bettybanner@gmail.com, or Gwen Geiselman at 776-4505.

#### **COFFEE HOUR CHANGES**

The Sunday coffee hour is an important part of our Sunday meetings, enabling members and friends to socialize, and newcomers and visitors to meet us informally. Coffee and a light snack have been part of this social time throughout the history of the Fellowship. Given the present size of our congregation and the average Sunday attendance, it has become expensive to be a coffee host. We are **ENCOURAGING HOSTS TO CUT BACK**, and recommending that no more than two, or at most three, simple food items be provided in the future.

#### **SUNDAY MORNING GREETERS**

Sept 7: Sarah Nuss-Warren Sept 14: Kathleen Oldfather

Sept 21: Terri Franz

Sept 28: Emily and George Ross

Sunday greeters provide an invaluable service to the Fellowship by sharing a smile, encouraging visitors to sign our guest book, and creating a warm and welcoming atmosphere. To learn more, ask Mary Westfall at 539-5397 or westyks@interkan.net

#### **HELPFUL INFORMATION FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS**

Contact Fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net to **UPDATE YOUR MAILING, PHONE**, or **EMAIL** information, or to cancel your subscription to this newsletter. Members and friends may also reach Susan during her posted office hours (seen at left) at 537-2349.

If you have been considering **BECOMING A MEMBER** of UUFM, please contact our Welcoming and Membership Committee co-chairs, Mary Westfall at 539-5397 or westyks@hotmail.com, or Cathy Hedge at 537-1101 or cjhedgewriter@yahoo.ca, for information and assistance.

Fellowship members may receive the UUA magazine **UU WORLD**, without cost. Contact Fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net. UU World may be viewed online at **www.uuworld.org** 

Join in email discussions of interest to Fellowship members and friends on our **EMAIL LIST SERV**. List serv members may choose to receive each message individually; as one daily "digest;" or check messages by logging into our list serv web site. Contact list serv moderator Ruth Welti at welti@ksu.edu to subscribe.

UUFM bookkeeper Kathleen Oldfather announces **ELECTRONIC PAYMENT** of your pledge contributions is now available. If you wish, pledge installments can be debited automatically from your checking or savings account on a weekly, bi-weekly, or monthly basis. There is no cost for this service. Ask Kathleen at 537-3738 or koldfather@yahoo.com, or pick up literature and a payment form on the info table in our narthex.

#### **SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Marolyn Caldwell, our Sunday program guide volunteer, is healing a broken arm at this time. Therefore, Fellowship administrator Susan Turner will be producing our Sunday bulletins until further notice. Please contact Sue at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net, no later than Thursday morning with announcements for inclusion in the Sunday bulletin. Remember to check each week for announcements of upcoming activities and events.

#### **CARING FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS**

If you could use a hand, or if you know members or friends who are experiencing life challenges, and would appreciate assistance, please let our Caring Committee know. Contact Caring Committee co-chairs Yvonne Lacy at 539-4404 or yvcq67lacy@sbcglobal.net, or Barbara Hacker at 587-8002.

#### **BUILDING USE AND SCHEDULING**

Please check with Susan Turner to be sure your desired date is available before finalizing plans for committee meetings, Fellowship activities, or private events that will be held in the Fellowship building. To confirm building availability and schedule your activity, or for more information, contact Sue at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net

#### SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The deadline for submissions to the October newsletter will be Monday, **SEPTEMBER 15**. Please send news, meetings, announcements, and events to Susan Turner at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net

## **UUFM MUSICALE ILLUSTRATED - AUGUST 24, 2008**

Thank you Tom Manney, for these exquisite photos, and for the on-going visual archive you provide of our Fellowship activities, events, and people!







BROCK DALE AND HIS VIOLIN

JESSIE FREYERMUTH ACCOMPANIES CHELSEY FRITCH, ABOVE



ABOVE, THE UUFM CHOIR, AARON FORD DIRECTING

BELOW, THE OAK GROVE TRIO WAILS
WITH KATHLEEN OLDFATHER, JIM
SHANTEAU, AND JACK WARREN



#### Administrator's Schedule

In September, Susan Turner will be available in the Fellowship office on:

Tuesday, Sept 2 - 12 to 5 pm
Thursday, Sept 4 - 3 to 5 pm
Monday, Sept 8 - 3 to 5 pm
Tuesday, Sept 9 - 12 to 5 pm
Thursday, Sept 11 - 4 to 7 pm
Monday, Sept 15 - 3 to 5 pm
Tuesday, Sept 16 - 12 to 5 pm
Thursday, Sept 18 - 4 to 9 pm
Thursday, Sept 25 - 12 to 5 pm
Saturday, Sept 27 - 11 am to 6 pm
Monday, Sept 29 - 3 to 5 pm
Tuesday, Sept 30 - 12 to 5 pm

Call Sue at 537-2349 during office hours, or drop by the office. She may be reached at any time by email at office@uufm.net



STEVE MULL AND MOLLY McGAUGHEY WITH TOM OLDFATHER

